

EMBASSY OF THE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

Cairo, United Arab Republic April 6, 1966

Dear Mr. Talaat:

It was very kind of you to take time our from what I imagine is a very busy schedule to send me your note of March 25.

I am delighted that you are enjoying your trip, and I, too, hope that it will serve to improve understanding between our two countries.

Mrs. Battle joins me in wishing you an enjoyable and interesting trip, and we look forward with pleasure to learning of your impressions of the United States upon your return to Cairo.

Sincerely,

Lucius D. Battle American Ambassador

Mr. Ahmed Talaat,
Deputy Director,
High Dam Ministry.